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From the Desk of the National President 

 
As I write this, my adrenaline is still flowing after the memorable day at 2023 Pilgrimage 
on April 15, 2023. My deepest appreciation to PRPEC Debra Washington for organizing 
the President’s Tea, memorial at the Mast of the USS Maine and the wreath laying at 
the Tomb of the Unknown at Arlington National Cemetery. The day went smoothly, and 
her hard work was apparent. The weather was on our side as well. We had no sooner 
gotten into our cars at the cemetery when the thunder started, and the rain came down 
in buckets! I could not help but notice that the participation in Pilgrimage is getting 
weaker each year. I would hate for future National Presidents to miss this very important 
privilege because of the lack of participation. Your support is needed to continue this 
mission of importance.  
 
It is time for the election of Unit Officers. Be sure to remember to send your Unit Officers 
Report to the individuals listed on the form as soon as elections are completed. 
Recruiting the best candidate for these positions is not only important to the Unit but for 
the entire organization. Unit Officers go on to become leaders in national positions, 
which is crucial to the sustainability of our organization. If you have not filed the Unit’s 
990, do so as soon as possible.  
 
I am working on my travel itinerary for the summer. I plan to attend Conventions held by 
East Coast, North Central, Southwest, Northwest, Southeast and Northeast/New 
England Regions. I hope you join me at the National Convention in Sparks, Nevada on 
September 23rd-29th. Pre-Board will be held on Monday, September 25th.  
 
I had the pleasure of being invited to participate in the Warrior Foundation – Freedom 
Station (my project)’s groundbreaking ceremony of a third Freedom Station. Twelve 
more one-bedroom cottages to provide a place for warriors to reside while attending 
extensive medical treatment at the nearby Naval Hospital. Twelve more warriors 
acclimating to civilian life with the help provided by trained professionals. Being built in 
the courtyard of the Freedom Station III is a donor wall with the names of those that 
donate $50,000 or more. I know it is a lofty amount but I have made that my goal so the 
name of the Auxiliary can be etched in marble for all to see. I was honored to accept 
generous personal and FRA donations for Warrior Foundation from the Shipmates at 
their mid-year meeting.  
 
Yours in Loyalty, Protection and Service,  
Nadine Fulton, National President 
 
(Continued on Page 2) 
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Warrior Foundation – Freedom Station’s Groundbreaking 
Ceremony  
 

 

 
 
Nadine Fulton, NP and Debra Washington, PRPEC 
National President’s Tea on April 15, 2023 

   

 
 

Auxiliary Members attending the Pilgrimage  
on April 15, 2023 

 

 
 
Nadine Fulton, NP LA FRA and James R. Robbins, Jr., NP FRA 

  
 

National President’s Project 
 
National President Nadine Fulton’s President’s Project for 2022-2023 is Warrior Foundation Freedom Station – Assisting, 
honoring, and supporting those that have bravely served our country by supplying them with quality-of-life items, support 
services and transitional housing. For more information go to www.warriorfoundation.org. 
 

  

http://www.warriorfoundation.org/
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From the Desk of the Northwest Regional President 
 
A Note from Regional President Northwest Rose HaII  
 
I am thankful to all the members for letting me serve as our NWR President. I am proud of all our auxiliaries for making a 
difference in their communities, that we continue to serve our veterans, their families, and neighbors. I encourage everyone 
to continue to produce new ideas and to share those ideas with me so I can share with all the units in the Northwest Region. 
 
Unit 29, once again, held a wonderful Christmas party, complete with Santa, gifts and good food for veterans and their 
families. Unit 382 gave Thanksgiving baskets to 10 veteran families. For our Christmas project, we joined with the Branch 
and gave Christmas to two veteran families that needed some extra goodness. We gave gifts, a pantry pounding and 
Christmas dinner. I am hopeful that I will hear from all our units about what they are doing and want to do. Our Units are 
strong and continue to work hard at achieving many helpful things throughout our region. 
 
This year, August 18-19, 2023, is the NWR Convention, hosted by Gem State Branch and Unit 382 and is being held in 
Nampa, ID. I hope to see a good turnout, ready with ideas to better our region. 
 
We need to maintain the numbers we have at hand. Be creative and share your thoughts. The focus is should always be 
“Who We Are and What We Do.” 
 
Congratulations to all Northwest Region members celebrating birthdays, anniversaries, or a special occasion. To those who 
are ill, we hope you will soon be feeling better and if you have lost a loved one, my deepest sympathy and prayers are with 
you. 
 
In Loyalty, Protection and Service, 
 
Rose Hall, RPNW 
 

 
 
FRA Branch 29/FRA Auxiliary Unit 29 
Christmas 2022 

 
 
Gary Reed, Vice President FRA 29 as Santa Claus 
December 2022 

 
 

National Vice President’s Project 
 
‘Growing Our Membership’ is National Vice President Vera Thomas’s project for 2022-2023. First, concentrate on maintaining 
the members that we have and then work to increase the membership one member at a time. Most units know there is a 
problem with membership, we also know that this has been an ongoing issue for many years. 
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From the Desk of the Southwest Regional President 

 
Thank you all for giving me this opportunity as Regional President for the Auxiliary year 2022 – 2023. It is an honor and a 
privilege to be President. I have done a lot of volunteer work, but I really enjoy every second of it too! In this position I have 
made lots of new friends and I am proud to be helping many LAFRA members throughout the year. 
 
PRP John Quesnel and I have been busy doing the Regional Pancake Breakfasts Fundraisers for the SW Regional 
Convention along with assistance from some of our Unit 289 Auxiliary members too. The Southwest Regional Convention is 
being held at the Plaza Hotel and Casino in Las Vegas on Aug 14 & 15, 2023. 
 
As for our Regional Units, here is info on each one of them: 

Unit 61: : Did my Regional President Visit on March 28, 2023. While there LAFRA National Chaplain Shirley Ferrill 
announced that she was honored and granted an award of George Washington Medal of Honor for Community Service from 
the Freedom Foundation of Valley Forge. She was honored in February at an award ceremony at Admiral Baker San Diego. 

 
Unit 70:  Unit 70 has been busy hosting families during Thanksgiving as well as giving away $800.00 in Commissary 

Gift cards. The Unit members also donated over 51 volunteer hours at various facilities.  
 
Unit 163:  I am happy to report that Unit 163 is now in working order again after having been suspended last year. 

Unit President Virginia Ginter, along with LAFRA President Nadine Fulton and FRA President Robbie Ribbons attended the 
Pearl Harbor Remembrance in Phoenix, AZ. The Unit held their first Unit meeting in January 2023, with 2 new members also 
signed up during that meeting.  

 
Unit 302:  Has held the following events during the past six months:  Veterans Day Celebration, Annual Childrens 

Christmas Party, New Year’s Eve Dinner & Dance, hosting a Bus trip Fundraiser to Viejas Casino, with many more events 
being planned until Regional Convention.  

 
Unit 289:  In December Unit 289 gave 20 $50.00 gift cards to Navy Relief to be distributed to military families. We 

held a bake sale during St Patrick dinner proceeds go to Unit 289 Welfare funds. On May 27 we are having a special dinner 
featuring Huli -Huli  Hawaiian chicken dinner, all proceeds are to benefit the National President Project 2023. ( Warrior 
Foundation.)  

As you can see, we might be small, but everyone is active. We would love to see members from other Regions pay 
as a visit- give us a call – the welcome mat is out! 
 
Yours in Loyalty, Protection and Service, 
Marilyn Quesnel RPSW Unit 289 
 

 
 
Unit 289 Bake Sale 3/18/23 

 

 
 
FRA Auxiliary 59th Anniversary 2023 
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From the Desk of the VAVS Chairman 

To all  Auxiliary Members  
 
1. Survivor Benefit /with Dic offset ended February 1, 2023. So now surviving spouses (male or female) will be receiving both 

SPB and DIC without offset. 
 
2. Pact Act. To see if you were in a location with Agent Orange Presumption see this website  

https://www.publichealth.va.gov/exposures/agentorange/locations/index.asp   Pact Act has added an addition presumptive 
disease.  Hypertension and the lab test for monoclonal gammopathy of undetermined significance (MGUS) precursor for 
multiple myeloma. 

 
3. In most cities you can register the DD214 at your local court house for example DD214. In Virginia Beach you may register 

your DD214 in the Court House, Bldg. 10 3rd floor. I strongly urge each shipmate to register their DD214 in case of fire, 
flood, or you just can’t find the  DD214.  You need the most current  DD214 to file any claims , get a  VA mortgage , VA 
Health care and  VA Burial. The only person who may access the DD214 at the courthouse is the spouse or adult child. 
The Service member can specify at the time of registering the DD 214.  . 

 
4. Agent Orange presumptive conditions are: 
 AL Amyloidosis 

Chronic B-cell Leukemias 
Chloracne 
Diabetes Mellitus Type 2 
Hypertension  
Hodgkin’s Disease 
Ischemic Heart Disease 
Respiratory Cancers 
 

Monoclonal gammopathy of undermined significance(MGUS) 
Multiple Myeloma 
Non-Hodgkin’s Lymphoma 
Parkinson’s Disease 
Peripheral Neuropathy early-onset 
Porphyria Cutanea Tarda 
Prostate Cancer 
Soft tissue Sarcomas 

 
5. As of fiscal year 2021, these presumptive conditions have been added: 
 Bladder cancer 

Parkinsonism(also known as Parkinson-like 
condition) 
 

Hypothyroidism 

To file a claim or need further assistance, make an appointment to see a Veteran Service Officer(VSO) at the branch or your state 
representatives. 
 
Yours in Loyalty, Protection and Service, 
Dorothy Smiley 
Regional President East Coast 2021-2023 
Veteran Service Office 
LA FRA VA VS Representative 
 

 
 

Donations 
 
NATIONAL PRESIDENT PROJECT 2023-2024 

Unit 137 Sierra-Tahoe 
Bea Parco, PNP 
Unit 161 MO-KAN 

 
NATIONAL PRESIDENT’S SCHOLARSHIP 

Unit 137 Sierra-Tahoe 
Unit 161 MO-KAN 

 
PILGRIMAGE FUND 

Unit 40 Chesapeake 
Unit 161 MO-KAN 
Unit 137 Sierra-Tahoe 

 
LA FRA SCHOLARSHIP 

Unit 137 Sierra-Tahoe 
 

 

https://www.publichealth.va.gov/exposures/agentorange/locations/index.asp
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In Loving Memory of Our Departed Members 

 
National Presidents  Other National/Regional Officers  Members 

 Doris Larson, Unit 94  Evelyn Schoonover, Unit 197  Jean Decker, Unit 261 

 David Duncan, Unit 183  Clinton Stedman, Unit 70  Frank Dias, Unit 261 

 Okhi Nelson, Unit 60  Elizabeth Rush, Unit 40   
 
 

Candidates for National Office 
 
National President:    Veralyn Thomas, Unit 126 
National Vice President:    Brenda Horton, Unit 137 
East Coast Regional President:   Loretta Jorden, Unit 24 
East Coast Regional Vice President:  Rebecca Lopez, Unit 181 
Southwest Regional Vice President:  Roseanne Kramlich, Unit 289 
West Coast Regional Vice President:  Tina Pedersen, Unit 137 
 
For information about the duties assigned to any office see both the LA FRA C&BL and the Standing Rules. 
 

 
 

Membership Report as of 3/31/2023 
As of 

4/1/2022 
NEW REI TI TO RES NP DEC INE Active Members 

Total as of 
3/31/2023 

4940 403 268 125 120 0 843 52 5 4714 
          

REI - Reinstated   TO - Transfer Out   NP - Non-Payment   INE - Ineligible  

TI - Transfer In   RES - Resigned   DEC - Deceased    

 
 

May Holidays 
 
May 1  Silver Star Banner Day 
May 5  Cinco De Mayo 
May 8 Time of Remembrance and Reconciliation for Those Who Lost Their Lives During the Second World 

War History 
May 12 Military Spouse Appreciation Day 
May 13 Children of Fallen Patriots Day 
May 14 Mother’s Day 
May 20 Armed Forces Day 
May 29 Memorial Day 
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Dates To Keep Track Of 
 
1 April through 31 March   LA FRA Membership Year and Voting Strength 
1 July through 30 June   LA FRA Membership Memorial Service Year 
26 May 2023   C&BL Section 608(a). All resolutions to be acted upon by the National Convention, shall be 

received by the National Executive Secretary in the proper format and content and not less than 
four months (120 days) before the convening date of the Annual Convention in the association 
year, except NBOD resolutions shall be allowed an extension of one month (30 days) beyond 
that date. 

 
 

Upcoming Events 
   
East Coast Regional Convention 07/05/2023-07/09/2023 Annapolis, MD  
North Central Regional Convention 07/31/2023-08/03/2023 Wauwatosa, WI 
Southwest Annual Convention 08/14/2023-08/15/2023 Las Vegas, NV 
West Coast Regional Convention 08/17/2023-08/19/2023 Cheyenne, WY  
Northwest Regional Convention 08/18/2023-08/19/2023 Nampa, ID  
South Central Regional Convention 08/18/2023-08/20/2023 Bossier City, LA 
Southeast Regional Convention 08/29/2023-08/31/2023 Gulf Breeze, FL 
Northeast/New England Regional Convention 09/08/2023-09/09/2023 Atlantic City , NJ 
95th FRA & 90th LAFRA National Convention 09/23/2023-09/30/2023 Sparks, NV 
   

 

Just a Reminder 
 
Don’t forget to send in the new Unit Officer Information form immediately following the unit elections.  You must send one copy to 
NES Laurie Starkey, NFS Brenda Horton, and NT Carolyn Whitaker, PNP (whose addresses are on the form) and two copies to 
your Regional President. Failure to send in the new Unit Officer Information form will affect your Unit. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

to the Members and their families! 
Love, 

Nadine Fulton 
National President 2022-2023 

 

 
 

to the Members and their families! 
Love, 

Nadine Fulton 
National President 2022-2023 
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Joyce Harris, PRPNE/NEng FRA playing “Taps” 

 
 

Nadine Fulton, NP LA FRA, at the Mast of the Maine 

  

 
 
Nadine Fulton,NP, Vera Thomas, NVP, Laurie Starkey, NES, Brenda 
Horton, NFS and Cindy Rodham-Tuck, PNP, NParl 
National President’s Tea April 15, 2023 

 
 
Auxiliary Members attending National President’s Tea on April 15, 
2023 

 
 

 
 

to the Members and their families! 
Love, 

Nadine Fulton 
National President 2022-2023 

 

 
 
Happy Flag Day! 
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Dorothy Smiley, ECRP and Pamela Bishop, ECRT 

 
 
Dorothy Smiley, ECRP and Pamela Bishop, ECRT 

  

 
 
Shirley Ferrill, NChap, Brenda Horton, NFS, Ronalee D. Klase, 
RPSE and Laurie Starkey, NES, National President’s Tea on April 
15, 2023 
 

 
 

Dorothy Smiley, RPEC and her husband, Nate Smiley 

  

 
 

BrancH 84 and LAFRA Unit 84 Official Visit on 2/11/23 
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